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The country needs the process of constitutional reform to be completed soon. 
Nawaz Sharif’s bombshell on Thursday had everyone scrambling for an explanation. The PML-N chief himself wanted to talk about reopening the issue of the composition of the judicial commission that is to nominate judges for the superior judiciary. But few were convinced that was the real problem, especially given the chatter about the opposition of some of the party’s NWFP members to the inclusion of ‘Pakhtunkhwa’ in any new name for the province. It has subsequently become clear that the renaming issue is the main problem: yesterday, the PML-N agreed to attach a dissenting note to the judicial commission clause, and so the day before yesterday’s U-turn has been cancelled out by yesterday’s U-turn. Now there is just one issue that stands in the way of the passage of the 18th constitutional amendment: the name of the NWFP.

Why does the PML-N care so passionately about the name of the NWFP? The answer, predictably, lies in politics: the PML-N believes it has a sizeable votebank in the non-Pakhtun Hazara region in the province and so wants to defend that constituency’s interests. If that were the full story, it would perhaps be understandable. But there’s more, and none of it paints the PML-N in a good light. First, the demographic data suggests that in the Hazara region, Pushto speakers are growing rapidly in numbers (even in Manshera, the population is divided between Pushto- and Hindko-speakers). Second, the Muslim League’s electoral strength in the region is no longer as solid as the PML-N’s stubbornness suggests. Third, the PML-N leaders involved in the process of negotiating the constitutional amendment package have throughout maintained that the renaming issue was not a deal-breaker and suggested that an agreement with the ANP would quickly be reached when the time for passing the constitutional reforms was near. Some in the PML-N leadership had even gone as far as privately assuring the ANP that a hyphenated name, perhaps Pakhtunkhwa-Abaseen or Abaseen-Pakhtunkhwa, was acceptable. And fourth, the PML-N has had nine months to sort out this issue, so why is the entire constitutional package being delayed on account of the NWFP’s name?

Be that as it may, the PML-N and the ANP need to settle on a new name quickly. The Pustho- and Hindko-speaking people of the NWFP are as important as any other Pakistanis, but they are not more important than the rest of the country. The country needs the process of constitutional reform to be completed soon. The PML-N and ANP must not deny the rest of the country a substantial victory because the two parties cannot reach a compromise. 

